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Dear Friends and Prayer Partners,

Greetings In the mighty name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. I am truly grateful for your 
unwavering support and prayers for what we’re doing in the Philippines. We give thanks to God for His 
mercy and grace throughout the last few weeks. 243 hygiene kits were given to our jail ministry. Every 
inmate received a hygiene kit, which made them happy and grateful because it was great help to them. 
And we give thanks to God for using His people to meet the needs of the inmates. My heart’s desire is 
for them to grow spiritually and also help them with their basic needs. Let us pray that God would 
always provide the means to get these inmates to their basic needs. Because, as I talked to the chief in 
charge or the warden, the funds that are given by our government is not enough to meet these inmates 
basic needs.

We had a family banquet the last week of February. I ask every church member to extend the invitation 
to their family to attend our family banquet. We praised the Lord because we have eight visitors and we 
are able to share the word of God with them. We enjoy the fellowship, singing, games, and most 
importantly hearing the word of God.

Our children’s meal center is another blessing. Every Saturday, after we teach them we feed them. They 
are excited and attentive to their teachers to hear some Bible stories and memory verses. And some of 
them are now teenagers, and they regularly attend our worship service every Sunday. I’m hoping and 
praying that these kids will serve the Lord.

As of now we are praying the land beside our church for the expansion of our ministry. We are praying 
that someday we can build a multipurpose hall.  

Thank you so much again for your prayers and support. May God Bless you all.

    Your Missionaries to the Philippines 
Brother Miguel&Sis. Mariecar Bancolita     


